

MINUTES OF BUDGET WORKING GROUP

HELD 30 JANUARY 2008

Present:

Cllrs: Ranson, Sherras, Thompson, Knox, Chief Executive, Director of Resources and Financial Services Manager.

Also in attendance:

Cllr J S Taylor. 

1. Apologies

1.1 Cllrs Barrett, Hirst and Rogerson.

2. Minutes of Meeting Held on 24 January 2008

2.1 Accepted as a correct record of the meeting.

3. Matters Arising from the Minutes

3.1 None.

4. Five Year Capital Programme 2008/13

4.1 The Financial Services Manager explained the draft programme included 23 new schemes put forward by service managers.  She pointed out that the programme in its current form was not possible, both in terms of financial resources (the programme showed a deficit at the end of the five years of £1.6m) and also in terms of staffing resources needed to carry out the schemes.  Most of the schemes are scheduled in the first year of the programme – 2008/09.

4.2 Members went through the draft programme and made a number of comments.

· The Chairman queried the amount of £50k per year for children’s play areas.  It was pointed out that during last year’s budget process the maintenance and capital budget had been amalgamated into this amount.

· A discussion took place regarding the grant funding of £50,000 towards new public conveniences at Whalley.

· Cllr Thompson said that the council should seek funding from other areas to support the cost of repairing the footpath at Brungerley.

· The £12k shown moved from 2007/08 for Gisburn Park Cycling Trails was queried.  It was explained this scheme had already been approved last year and was part funding towards a much larger scheme.

· More information was asked for regarding the Castle Keep scheme for 2008/09 and the improvements to the grounds and surrounds of the castle scheme should be queried.

· The two schemes for the Market – replacement of paving and stalls should be deleted

· A review of the Council’s Vehicle Repairs service should be carried out and also the vehicles in the forward programme in light of the impending stock transfer.

· A review of the Private Drains Clearance be carried out.

· The Pest Control Replacement should be deleted from the Programme following the decision to operate with 2 rather than 3 vehicles.

· A review of the necessity/timing/cost of the Boiler scheme for the Civic Suite.

· The Chairman suggested part of the VAT shelter proceeds be utilised to top up the Housing General Fund Programme following the reduction in 25% of our Housing Capital Pot Allocation for this year.

· The group agreed that £133k is the gross cost for the synthetic pitch scheme at Longridge and instructed the FSM to bring in 40% of this cost into resources as the School’s contribution.

· The BWG recommended that in future new schemes should be added in to the fifth year only, unless there are exceptional circumstances.

5. Revenue Budget 2008/09

5.1 The DOR updated the group regarding the latest position on the revenue budget.  He highlighted the additional items brought in to the budget for the roll out of Three Stream Waste Collection and reminded the group it was imperative that the roll out was completed in May/June as all the budget assumptions where based on this date.

5.2 A discussion took place regarding the TIC, the BWG agreed to bring £8,000 into the 2008/09 budget as a growth item.

5.3 The group agreed to bring into the budget the cost of a supervisor in the contact centre for part of the year for 2008/09 (estimated at £15,000).

5.4 The Chairman recommended utilising the extra interest anticipated, following the repayment part of our external debt by the Government, in support of next year’s revenue budget.  This was estimated to be around £150,000.

5.5 The DOR stated that further work was necessary before next week if the full amount of savings needed was to be found.

6. Arrangements for Annual Meeting of NNDR Representatives

6.1 The DOR stated the meeting would be probably held sometime during week commencing Monday 18 February 2008 and asked members of the BWG to attend.

7. Any Other Business

7.1 The DOR informed the group of the recent results of the actuarial review of the superannuation fund.  This has resulted in an employer’s contribution rate of 18.2% for Ribble Valley Borough Council.  Lancashire County Council and the actuary have recognised that many things affect whether the pension fund will break even by 2030 so they have given local authority members the option of leaving their current rate unchanged.  The DOR explained that our current rate of 15.6% consists of 14.4% plus a 1.2% allowance for early retirements.  If the Council wanted it could have a rate as low as 14.4% for the next 3 years.  The DOR explained that this would carry risks and it was agreed to make an allowance of 1.2% again for early retirements giving a combined rate of 15.6%.

8. Date and Time of Next Meeting
8.1 Wednesday 6 February 2008 12:00pm, Committee Room 1.
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